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This week our focus  is TRUTH—being honest 

Friday 10th November 

2023 

I hope you all had a super half term break.  I can’t believe there are just over 5 weeks until Christmas! 

Welcome to our new design Newsletter.  We hope that you enjoy it and welcome any suggestions you may have.   

Please can I remind you that all school dinners, clubs and wrap-around-care must be paid in advance using the 

online app  - School Money.  We are unable to provide services to your children unless they are paid for in advance  

- thank you. 

We have a very busy term ahead, with lots of exciting learning as well as preparing for our Christmas     activities. 

Our Christmas Jumper Day is on Monday 18th December as part of our Community Fundraising  - Save The Children, 

more important this year with so many children suffering in the current conflicts across the world.  

Have a lovely weekend and remember my door is always open 

Mrs Gilbert. 

Collective Worship this week… 

In Collective Worship this week, Mr Barnes continued to talk to the    

children about creativity.  We talked about how to be creative in the way 

we look after each other and how people’s creativity has made God’s 

world better 

 

KEY EVENTS NEXT WEEK! 

 

  
MONDAY 13th 

  
TUESDAY 14th  

  
WEDNESDAY 15th 

  
THURSDAY 16th 

  
FRIDAY 17th 

 YR4 Swimming 
  

Open Day for Reception 
Starters 2024              
9am-12pm 

Hearing & Vision 
YRR pupils 
 

 YR1 Educational Visit  KS2 Golf at  Westridge 

Bible reflection 

‘When I am afraid, I put 

my trust in you’ 

 Psalm 56.3 



Safety before and after school 

Thank you for all your continued support with parking.  We will continue 
to monitor and support in this area.  If you have not provided us with 
your blue badge details please can we have them by Monday at the   
latest. 

In regards to years 5 and 6 walking to and from school can I please remind all parents and carers that 
children should be arriving at school just before 8:20 when they go into class.  If we have any children 
arriving too early we will contact you.  Remember we do have a breakfast club facility that starts at 
7:45am. 

SCHOOL UNIFORM: 

 

 

 

Thank you to everyone for supporting our school uniform policy.  We know the current financial crisis is 

impacting on many of us and we will do all that we can to support you. We have lots of donated items 

of uniform available, please do come into the office and take a look.  A small plea from us though, 

please can you name items so that we can get the items back to you  - thank you. 

SCHOOL MENU NEXT WEEK: 

We also offer tomato pasta as well as jacket potatoes and 

sandwiches with a selection of fillings each day 

  
MONDAY 13th 

  
TUESDAY 14th  

  
WEDNESDAY 15th 

  
THURSDAY 16th 

  
FRIDAY 17th 

Pizza 
Apple & Cinnamon 
Bake 
  

Pork Sausages 
Strawberry Jelly 

Roast Pork 
Orange Shortbread 
with fruit slices 

Chicken & Vegetable 
Korma 
Banana & Carrot 
Cake 

Fish Fingers 
Strawberry Frozen Yogurt 

REMINDER:  

All school lunches, fun clubs and wrap-around-care, trips, events etc must be paid using the online             
schoolmoney app.  Everyone should have access to the online payment app, if you are having any    
problems please do contact the office. 

If you are in arrears on your account and would like to discuss a payment plan option, please see the 
office or Mrs Gilbert. 

If the arrears are of an unacceptable level, we may not be able to provide service to your child.  We will 
continue to do all that we can to support, but are unable to cover large amounts of outstanding money. 



 WHAT HAVE WE BEEN LEARNNING THIS WEEK? 

ANTIGUA “This week in Antigua class we have had a busy week exploring all things fire works, Diwali and           
remembrance day. We made firework patterns on tin foil, Rangoli patterns using pasta, pom poms and 
glitter and some Poppy’s as we talked about remembrance day. We made firework sounds with         
instruments and did some wonderful Diwali dancing to a variety of Indian music.”   

ST LUCIA This week in St Lucia, I have been so impressed with how well the children have settled back in after 2 
weeks off, Well done! Our focus this week has been Fireworks and Remember, Remember the 5th    
November. We have made some lovely firework pictures using a range of materials. The children really 
enjoyed collecting sticks and making a bonfire and adding the flames. They even toasted marshmallows 
on the fire, be careful not to burn them!   

MALDIVES Year one has had a great first week back. We had a visit from the Fire Service and we were wonderful 
Brading citizens. We received lots of positive comments about our attitudes and behaviour, so well done 
everybody. This is our hook to our new topic 'Sparks and Flames' where we will explore 'The Great Fire 
of London.'   In matahs, we have been exploring number bonds within ten.   In English we are going to 
create non-chronological reports all about firefighters.  In phonics, we have moved on to phase 4 and 
are getting stronger at blending and segmenting.  In science, we were detectives and went on a science 
walk to explore what materials were made from.  Next week we are off to the cinema so please make 
sure you have returned your slips  

NEW ZEALAND This week in our Year 2 class, our pupils have embarked on an exciting English journey as we began our 
diary writing adventure inspired by the beloved book "Where the Wild Things Are." delving into the im-
aginative world of Max and his wild adventures. 
In Maths, our pupils have been working diligently on addition and subtraction, honing their mathemati-
cal skills. They've tackled various problems and mastered new concepts, demonstrating their mathe-
matical prowess. 
In preparation for Remembrance Day, our class also engaged in a meaningful project. The pupils came 
together to create a touching Remembrance Day wreath, fostering a sense of unity and respect for 
those who have served our country. This activity encouraged them to reflect on the importance of this 
solemn occasion. 
It's been a productive week, where our Year 2 pupils have not only honed their academic skills but also 
shown creativity, compassion, and respect for tradition.  

MALTA This week has been a great week in Malta class. To start the new term, we looked at our new science 
topic ‘animals including humans’ and spoke about what a human needs to stay alive. The children spent 
time creating a healthy food plate and recognised the nutrients that humans need to stay healthy. On 
Wednesday, we looked at our new topic ‘countries and cities”. The children created a map of the United 
Kingdom and labelled the 4 countries. On Friday, the children took part in our remembrance  service 
and carried a reef that we made earlier in the week. Well done to all the children for a fantastic first 
week back!   

GALAPAGOS Year 4 have had their hook activities for our Extreme Earth topic this half term. The children came in to 
find that as a result of the flooding and storms over half term, damage had been caused to the class-
room and school! Statements were received by various teachers and we had to piece together the 
events that occurred that our the school back together. As well as this, children created art pieces for 
our display board to represent the different types of extreme earth such as a volcano, a tornado and a 
tsunami. We have also been busy making wreathes for remembrance day.   

ICELAND On Wednesday we had the fire brigade come and talk to us about being safe. We have also learnt what 
is illegal from the fire people. 
In P.E. we have/are learning handball, rugby and fitness. 
We are learning  cube numbers and timetables by 10 x 100/1000. 
In English we are looking at rainforests through ‘The Great Kapok Tree’. 

JAMAICA In year six we had a great week full of excitement.  In maths, we have been learning about fractions.  In 
English we have been learning about a police report.  In Art we have made colourful poppy wreathes for 
remembrance day.  In P.E. we have been learning about how to play handball.  In guided reading we 
have been learning about a poem.  In R.E. we were learning about Muslims. In Collective Worship we did 
peace. 

CUBA This week in Cuba Class we have had a very busy first week back working hard on our letters and      
numbers. Our topics for this week have been very exciting. We started the week learning all about     
bonfire night and made our own chalk firework pictures. We then learned about Diwali and made our 
own Mendhi hand art pictures practicing our mark making skills. Finally, we have finished the week with 
learning all about remembrance day and collated our own poppies with tissue paper.   

HAWAII This week in Hawaii Class the children have been thinking hard about their number a place value in 
maths.  They have used a range of resources to order and compare numbers.  We have also been think-
ing about remembrance day and have decorated poppies.  The children have been learning the rules of 
different games and helping each other to play them. 
  



 
 





NOTICE BOARD 



NOTICE BOARD 

From the Isle of Wight NHS Trust 
  
We are offering the following Children’s COVID Vaccination Clinics for Ages 5-11, Ages 12-15 and Ages 16-
17 in the Children’s Outpatients Department, North Hospital, St Mary’s (NOT the Hospital Vaccine 
Hub). Accessible parking is available in the North Car Park. 
  
Appointments must be booked in advance using the National Booking Service, we are unable to offer walk-
ins. 
  
Children are eligible if: 

• they have an immunosuppressed disorder 

• or have close family contact with someone who has an immunosuppressed disorder 

• or have not had any COVID vaccination in the past. 
  
For information about eligibility and how to book your Child’s vaccination, please use the online link below, 
you will need your child’s NHS number: 
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/coronavirus-vaccination/book-coronavirus-vaccination/ 

All vaccines offered will be the Pfizer XBB.1.5 vaccines. 
  
Children’s Clinics (more to follow) 
Wednesday 08 Nov, 08:00 – 11:00 
Friday 24 Nov 2023, 14:00 – 17:00 
  
For any other information regarding Children’s vaccination clinics, please email the Hospital Vaccine Hub 
Team: iownt.vaccine-hub@nhs.net. 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/coronavirus-vaccination/book-coronavirus-vaccination/
mailto:iownt.vaccine-hub@nhs.net


NOTICE BOARD 



PE Days: 
St Lucia –Wednesdays 

Cuba – Wednesdays & Fridays 
Maldives – Fridays 

New Zealand – Thursdays 
Malta – Tuesdays 

Galapagos – Mondays (swimming) & Tuesdays 
Iceland – Mondays & Wednesdays 
Jamaica – Mondays & Wednesdays 

Hawaii  - Thursdays 
 

Children should wear PE kit to school on their           
allocated PE days 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

 

Tuesday 14th November 

Open day for Reception 2024 starters 

Thursday 16th November 

EYFS Parents Maths Session 

Monday 4th December 

2nd date for flu vaccinations in school Reception – 

Year 6 

Friday 15th December 

Christmas Disco: 

4- 5 pm  - YR R & YRs 1 &2 

5.15  - 6.30 pm  -  YRs 3,4 ,5,6 

£2.50 to include a drink and sweets, please pay on 

the school app to book your child’s place 

Wednesday 20th December – Monday 1st January 

2024 

Christmas holidays 

Monday 12th – Friday 16th February 2024 

February half term 

Friday 29th March – Friday 12th April 2024 

Easter holidays 

Monday 6th May 2024 

Bank holiday Monday 

Monday 27th– Friday 31st May 2024 

May half term 

Monday 22nd – Friday 26th July 2024 

Development days 

Monday 29th July – Friday 30th August 2024 

Reflection of the week… 

Parent Maths Session Date! 

Mrs Rackett will be holding a maths session for 

EYFS parents in the hall on Thursday 16th     

November at 2:15.   

If you would like to find out a bit more about 

maths in the Early Years please join us by 

letting the office know. We look forward to  

seeing you next Thursday!  

 


